
 

 
 

 

 
 

At the Court at Buckingham Palace 
 

THE 5th DAY OF FEBRUARY 2025 
 

PRESENT, 
 

THE KING’S MOST EXCELLENT MAJESTY 
IN COUNCIL 

 
 
The following Report of a Committee of the Privy Council dated 24th January 2025 was 
today considered:— 
 
“Your Majesty was pleased, by Your Order of 2nd October 2024, to refer to this Committee a 
Petition on behalf of the City, University of London, praying for the grant of a Supplemental 
Charter: 
 
The Committee have accordingly considered the Petition and have agreed to report it as their 
opinion that a Supplemental Charter may be granted in terms of the annexed Draft.” 
 
His Majesty, having taken the Report and the Draft Supplemental Charter accompanying it 
into consideration, was pleased, by and with the advice of His Privy Council, to approve 
them.  It is accordingly ordered that the Lord High Chancellor should cause a Warrant to be 
prepared for His Majesty’s Royal Signature for passing under the Great Seal a Supplemental 
Charter in conformity with the annexed Draft.  

 
Richard Tilbrook, CVO 
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